
June Pool Board Meeting 

June 13, 2023 

 

In Attendance: Jon Miller, Heather Utt, Tyler Kandel, Elvia Hajjar, Rick Perrine, Danielle 
Cermak, John Butler, Brendan McCunney, Jen Azzera, Carla Cole 

Reports: 

Sunshine Law read and reviewed May notes, approved by Elvia, seconded by Carla 

Office Administration: 

Rick stated the registration numbers were down compared to this time last year by approximately 
$45,000 or 100 memberships. The drop is mainly in Resident Family and Resident Family Plus 
memberships. Weather could be a factor. There is some quirks with Paylocity but they are 
figuring it out. The printer for the ID cards was not working at the start of the season but is now 
working. Also, the red benches will be removed in the fall. The water fountain his installed. 
Faucet in the mens rooms is fixed. New signs for the baby pool have been ordered as well as a 
new speaker. The new picnic tables and bike racks will be delivered tomorrow.  

Pool Management:  

Opening day is June 21.  Mgmt is going to create a cheat sheet for the gate workers on 
registering and guest passes. Open House is Friday June 16th. 

Snack Bar:  

Jon Butler attended representing Fresco by Jimmy. He suggested having a party menu from 
Jimmy/Snack bar for the parties and to link the menu to the party sign up website. The snack bar 
is offering Kids value/combo meals. Ice cream will be available once school ends and the pool 
opens full time. Going to revisit the contract as to what ice cream treats are to be provided. 
Appears as though there is confusion re outside food delivery. The pool allows outside food 
delivery but must get the food outside of the gate.  

2023 Key Dates: 

Danielle is planning float night for June 30th and 3 family fun days, July 14, July 28 and August 
18. She is also planning 2 movie nights on July 18th and August 8th. There will be a Teen night 
and Pre Teen night on July 11th and July 25th..  The DJ is booked.  

There is concern over the adult water aerobics. A lot of members want the water aerobics but 
need to figure out how to pay the instructor for the 1 hour. Rick is going to follow up with Jodi.  

Recruitment and Communication: 

It was discussed that early registration can only be for one month for 2024.  

 



Next meeting is scheduled for July 11th at MMP at 8pm.  

Motion to adjourn by Carla, seconded by Heather 


